
Pelican Town Board Meeting Minutes 
September 16th, 2025 

 
A regular meeting of the Pelican Town Board was held Tuesday September 16th, 2025, at the 
Pelican Rapids Library.  Members present: Mitchell Egge, Lloyd Nelson, Brady Ballard, Yancy 
Wifall and Sheila Johnson.  
 
Members absent: none 
 
Others Present:  
 
Mitchell called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.   
 
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as read. 
 
The Treasurer’s Report was approved as read. 
 
Yancy moved and Brady seconded to pay the following: 
 

Wells Construction 5,710.00 Grading and mowing 
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   

- carried 
Old Business 

• Clerk provided update on potential bonding for road work; in general won’t take too long 
but will need to have formal bids out first so know the exact amount of the cost for the 
work to bond against.  Spoke with Ehlers Public Finance Advisors who also work with 
Otter Tail County.  Next step would be to reach out to engineering firms to determine 
what their services and costs would be. 

• Gravel and dust guard have been put down on roads.  Cost for residents at $0.31/foot.  
Invoices will be sent this week. 

• 180th Avenue soft spots completed. 
• Tree by Lori O’Briens was cut down.  Haven’t done work to remove materials from ditch 

yet. 
 
New Business 

• Question on fees for building permits, have been charging $30.00.  Will keep it the same. 
• Mitchell approved application from Mark Johnson for one more unit at the storage 

condo’s. 
 



Upcoming meetings: 
  

Regular Meeting   October 21, 2025   7:00 PM  Library 
 
 
 
 
Meeting adjourned 8:15 PM      
                                                                                                                   _____________________ 

Lloyd Nelson, Clerk 
 

_____________________ 
Mitchell Egge, Chairman 


